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On September 30, 2015, Buckeye Telesystem, Inc. (Buckeye) filed an ATA seeking to revise its 

carrier tariff.   Specifically, Buckeye is proposing to revise its carrier tariff PUCO No. 3 by 

correcting the Toll-Free Database Query rate and the accompanying Vertical Feature rate in the 

AT&T Ohio territory. The company had mistakenly tariffed the Vertical Feature rate as the Toll-

Free Database Query rate and vice versa.  

Pursuant to Ohio Adm.Code 4901:1-7-14, a facilities-based competitive local exchange carrier’s 

(CLEC) intrastate switched access rates must be at a level that does not exceed the current rates 

of the incumbent local exchange carrier (ILEC) providing service in the CLEC’s service area. 

The Staff has reviewed all documents and exhibits filed, as amended, with this application and 

has determined that the proposed revisions to the carrier tariff appear to satisfy the Commission’s 

requirements set forth in Ohio Adm.Code 4901:1-7.  As such, Staff recommends that this 

application be approved with an effective date of October 31, 2015.  
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